
 

 

THOROUGHBRED RACING SA LIMITED 

ADDITIONAL STEWARDS’ REPORT 

 

 

MORPHETTVILLE – MONDAY, 20 OCTOBER 2014 

 

In accordance with Rule ARR.140, Trainer Mr. D. Jolly has notified Thoroughbred Racing SA 

Stewards that following the mare’s last start at Morphettville on Saturday, 13 September 

2014, ALABAMA MISSILE underwent a soft palate cautery surgical procedure.  The mare had 

a short break, is now back in work and will most likely resume racing at Morphettville on 

Saturday, 1 November 2014. 

 

MORPHETTVILLE – WEDNESDAY, 22 OCTOBER 2014 

 

In accordance with Rule ARR.140, Trainer Mr. D. Saxon has notified Thoroughbred Racing SA 

Stewards that – 

 

1. Following the gelding’s last start at Warrnambool on 19 October 2014, BENEFIT was 

found to have a throat infection and is being treated by his Veterinary Surgeon.  

BENEFIT is likely to resume racing in December. 

 

2. Following the gelding’s last run at Hamilton on 10 October 2014, GRADE was found to 

have sustained a suspensory ligament injury.  GRADE is being spelled and is likely to 

resume racing in August next year. 

 

3. Following the gelding’s last run at Donald on 17 October 2014, VERNON was found to 

have been galloped on.  VERNON is being freshened up and is likely to resume racing in 

early November. 

 

 

 

J. C. PETZER 

CHAIRMAN OF STEWARDS 

22 October 2014 

 


